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Request for information

Fred Johnson from Bexley Library Service has written to ask for the following help:

“Bexley Council has recently carried out a major review of the ways in which customers and residents make contact with the Council. It is now planning to develop a network of Contact Centres across the Borough. The first one will open at its main Council Offices in Spring 2004.

The Contact Centres will have access to Customer Relationship Management Systems (CRMS) to enable transactional activities to be carried out by Contact Centre staff on behalf of local residents.

The Council plans to include libraries in its programme with the level of services available at individual libraries based on size, location and use. At its most basic this would consist of a telephone connected to the Contact Centre plus a PC pointed at the Council website. For some libraries there will be staffed Contact Centres with access to the CRMS. Staff arrangements for these centres are under consideration.

If your authority is undertaking similar work to Bexley or developing services along these lines I would be very keen to exchange ideas, knowledge and experiences. Please contact me if you would be willing to do this.

E-mail: fred.johnson@bexley.gov.uk
Telephone:
020 8320 4131”

Race Regulations 2003

On 19 July, a new law to strengthen protection from racial discrimination and harassment came into effect.

The Race Relations Act 1976 (Amendment) Regulations 2003 incorporate the EU Race Directive into UK law by making changes to the RRA 1976.

The EU Race Directive covers:

· Employment

· Training

· Education

· Access to, and supply of, goods and services that are available to the public, including housing

· Social protection

· Social advantage.

The main changes introduced by the Race Regulations 2003 are:

· A new definition of indirect discrimination on grounds of race or ethnic origin or national origin

· A new statutory definition of harassment on grounds of race or ethnic or national origin

· A new exception from the prohibition to discriminate in employment where being of a particular race or of a particular ethnic or national origin is a genuine and determining requirement for the employment in question

· Continuing protection from discrimination and harassment after a relationship protected under the Race Relations Act comes to an end – for example, when employment ceases

· A new statutory burden of proof in tribunal or court proceedings concerning discrimination or harassment on grounds of race or ethnic or national origin.

Further information is available on the CRE Website at: www.cre.gov.uk/legaladv/rra_regs.html. 


Libraries … investing in the future/Llyfrgelloedd … buddsoddi yn y dyfodol

CILIP Wales (in conjunction with the Society of Chief Librarians Wales), ASCEL Wales, and with assistance from the Basic Skills Agency and LISC Wales) has produced this booklet celebrating the provision of public library services for children in Wales. It highlights examples of good practice (eg Summer Reading Challenge), and lists contacts for each Welsh library authority (and also lists the partnerships through which services are being developed).

Just in case you haven’t seen this, the Society of Chief Librarians Wales and CILIP Wales also produced a booklet showing what public libraries can contribute to a better Wales – Public libraries … open to all: contributing to a better Wales/LlyfrgelloeddCyhoeddus … ar agor i bawb: cyfrannu at Gymru well. 

For further information, please contact CILIP Wales:

Tel: 01970 622 174

E-mail: hle@aber.ac.uk. 


The education of six year olds …

Ofsted have just published a study
 of the education of six year-olds in England, Denmark and Finland, and their report has an interesting section on library provision:

“Literacy and numeracy also had their place in the Finnish sessions and the teaching of speaking and listening was well established in most of the classes. One teacher summarised the difference in emphasis by saying that six year olds in Finland learn to read rather than are taught to read: the latter starts in the following year in Grade 1. Most strikingly, children regularly spent time out of school. One centre’s six year olds had an out-of-school day every week (while the English children’s farm visit, described above, was an unusual opportunity) and children in all the Finnish settings made fortnightly trips in school time to the local municipal library. These libraries are attractive, well stocked and extremely well used by people of all ages. They represent an important part of Finnish education and civic life, and contribute to the national ‘culture of the book’ which some analysts believe lies behind Finland’s pre-eminence in international comparative studies of attainment in literacy. It is reinforced in school and home where, in both cases, the daily reading of a story to children is firmly embedded. In this context the notion of a Finnish literacy ‘strategy’ along English lines would seem superfluous. By the same token, what would look to British eyes like relatively modest collections of books within the pre-school settings in Finland must be set in the context of the more extensive and extensively used municipal libraries outside them.”
The full report is available from:

Ofsted Publications Centre

Tel: 07002 637833

Fax: 07002 693274

E-mail: freepublications@ofsted.gov.uk
Website: www.ofsted.gov.uk.

 

Learning to listen …

The Children and Young People’s Unit published in 2001 a report
 which identified 4 core principles of working with young people up to the age of 19:

· “A visible commitment is made to involving children and young people, underpinned by appropriate resources to build a capacity to implement policies of participation

· Children and young people’s involvement is valued

· Children and young people have equal opportunity to get involved

· Policies and standards for the participation of children and young people are provided, evaluated and continuously improved.”

Every Government department has to produce an annual action plan, and the ODPM has just published its action plan
.

This document pulls together some important – and horrifying – statistics, including:

· 12m children and young people live in England, and it’s estimated that 18% of them live in the 88 most deprived areas

· 17.6% of children live in workless households – in Muslim households, the figure rises to 1/3 

· African Caribbean pupils are five times more likely to be excluded from school, though they are no more likely to be persistent truants

· More than one in three 12-15 year-olds is assaulted each year.


What to do …

The DOH has just published a very clear and helpful guide
 to what to do if you think a child may be being abused – whilst specifically aimed at the police, paediatricians, and Child Protection staff, this document is of use to anyone who works with children.

It is particularly clear about the ‘paths’ to follow if you suspect anything, and also has useful summaries of rights and responsibilities under the various pieces of legislation that cover this.

Copies of the document are available from:

Department of Health Publications, PO Box 777, London SE1 6XH

Tel: 08701 555 455

Fax: 01623 724524

E-mail: doh@prolog.uk.com


“A Sense of Place”

The British Council are organising a major international event, “A Sense of Place – Displacement and Integration: the role of the arts and media in reshaping societies and identities in Europe”, in Cardiff, 24-27 November 2003.

Further details are available from:

Website: www.asenseofplace.org.uk 

E-mail: info@asenseofplace.org.uk. 


RNIB Talking Book Service

Kath Reynolds (Stoke-on-Trent) writes:

“If, like me, you have responsibility for developing and delivering services to visually impaired people as part of your remit, then you are probably also familiar with the excellent service offered via the RNIB. Authorities around the country have gladly paid the annual RNIB Talking Book Service subscription in order for their clients to access this excellent library.

The RNIB have tremendous resources of talking books which are supplied to clients via a Freepost system. The service had always been analogue with special tapes which were playable only on the special RNIB tape player (always reminded me of an old cartridge machine – showing my age there!) The advent last year of the new Digital service was much heralded. The service has the potential to be a phenomenal boon to visually impaired people but it’s introduction and early months have not been without teething problems…

In Stoke-on-Trent, we were privileged to be one of the first authorities to start putting clients on to the new service which started with a limited library of 2000 titles. We had many niggly little problems with new machines not functioning correctly which were exacerbated by the fact that the volunteer engineers had not been trained to service the new machines. At one point we had to suspend referrals because the RNIB “ran out” of machines. Demand exceeding supply!

The analogue and digital services are currently running side-by-side with the former being gradually replaced by the latter. Presumably all energies in terms of new titles and equipment development are now going in to the new digital service.

The news this spring that the subscription rates are to go up by, in some cases, 14% has been quite alarming. I do not question the value for money of the RNIB service but I do question the fact that this increase is way above the level of inflation. Previously we had paid subs at two rates – the old service at £52 and the new at £57, from this April this is replaced by a single charge of £60. The stock market has presumably taken its toll on RNIB investments and the costs must be passed on somewhere. However, I do wonder if it can be right to so dramatically increase charges for the old analogue service which is being run down and due to cease by mid-2004?

 Our budget for this service is limited and controlled by our Social Services Dept and we are having to work very hard to try to get more cash out of them to cover this increase. We currently have funding for 190 RNIB subscriptions which, in a City with at least 1500 people with a registerable eye condition, is barely satisfactory. At the moment we are in No Man’s Land and are having to work to our existing budget. In real terms, this increase means that if we cannot secure extra funding we must lose 17 of our subscriptions. We are already fully subscribed and operating a waiting list, so these subscriptions are actually already people needing and using a service. Last year we 33 clients cancel their subscription for one reason or another, so we can anticipate that if we follow a similar pattern no new users will be able to access the service via the local authority until the new year.

In a way of all this information is a prelude to my main grouse! I was interested to read in the RNIB newsletter, “You heard it here first”, of the reasons behind the subscription increase. (Does anyone else get to see this newsletter?) Once again, I really do believe that even at £60 per year the RNIB Talking Book Service is excellent value for money. However, I was horrified to see them give part of the justification as the following:

“It may also interest you to know that, for the same money, you could borrow an average of just 30, probably abridged, books on audio-cassette from your local library…”

As you can imagine I trotted off an irate message to the RNIB about “doing down” public libraries when we are striving so hard to meet the many and diverse needs of our multi-cultural, multi-faceted communities. I pointed out that we offer concessionary rates to many users and in Stoke, and I feel sure in many other authorities, talking books are issued without charge to those who are registered as blind or partially sighted. I also stressed that in Stoke we give priority to purchasing unabridged texts. I understand years of under-funding have taken their toll on many libraries, certainly not least Stoke-on-Trent but as librarians I think we understand the needs of the reader and wanting unabridged versions of books is high on their list of priorities. We do buy some abridged texts but these are largely in response to requests or as a result of an irresistible special offer – most abridged talking books in our stock are donations!

The RNIB response was quite lengthy but the edited highlights are:

“The comparison of the subscription rate to the cost of loaning audio books from a local library … was included to give the majority of readers something they could relate to.  It was in no way meant to be seen as a bad reflection on the work libraries such as yours are doing for its blind or partially sighted customers.” 

By this time I think the damage had been done…

Followed by:

“We recognise, and obviously welcome the fact, that many public libraries do have concessions or free loans for their audio books for registered blind or partially sighted people, however, many do not.”

And…

“We are also pleased that your library concentrates on the acquisition of

unabridged material for its stock, but again, this is not a policy followed

by all public libraries.”

No offer to retract their comments – which to me means that they clearly still feel they are justified. My curiosity is now getting the better of me. Do I deduce that Stoke-on-Trent Libraries alone are doing all they can to offer the best possible service to visually impaired people? I think not!

I would like to write a short piece for “You heard it here first”, the RNIB newsletter, putting the record straight but I need some information from Network Newsletter readers first. Just three short questions to answer (of course you can answer all of the incidental questions I’ve dropped in along the way too!)

1.
Do you offer concessionary rates on talking books to any users? 

2.
Do those who are registered as blind or partially sighted qualify for free loans or reduced loan charges? If there is a charge, what is that charge?

3.
Is the majority of your talking book stock abridged?
Hopefully you will all join with me in celebrating the wonderful service offered by RNIB but also supply me with some information to put the record straight! I really feel that our efforts to ensure equality of access are compromised by such misleading information and that we should take the opportunity where it presents itself to proclaim our work towards inclusion in libraries. I hope you agree.

I can be contacted via all of the usual channels

Tel: 01782 238448

Fax: 01782 238499

E-mail: kath.reynolds@stoke.gov.uk
Kath Reynolds

Principal Librarian Community Services

Stoke-on-Trent Libraries


Centre for Policy on Ageing

The CPA is currently promoting its information and library service (the library holds over 43,000 items on older age), and is highlighting the range of services it offers:

· “AgeInfo” – a subscription-based database, available either as a CD-ROM or via the Web

· The digest of what’s new, New literature on old age, published in printed form 6 times p.a. (2003 subscription £30.00 in UK)

· The CPA/AgeInfo Website

· Postal/’phone/e-mail enquiry service

· Literature reviews and research assistance

Further information is available from:

Centre for Policy on Ageing, 19-23 Ironmonger Row, London EC1V 3QP

Tel: 020 7553 6500

Fax: 020 7553 6501

E-mail: information@cpa.org.uk
Website: www.cpa.org.uk.


Welcome leaflets

Norfolk Library and Information Service have produced “Welcome” leaflets in a range of community languages.

These are available on their Website at:

www.library.norfolk.gov.uk/welcome.htm 

 and further information can also be obtained from John Thompson at john.thompson@norfolk.gov.uk. 


Basic Skills Agency

The BSA has launched an “Observatory”, gathering together on-line examples of policy documents, good practice and links to other sites relating to basic skills provision.

This is a really valuable resource – view it at: www.basic-skills-observatory.co.uk.


This Newsletter was compiled by John Vincent, and all items are written by him, unless otherwise stated. Please send any comments or items for the next issue to:

John Vincent

Wisteria Cottage

Nadderwater

Exeter EX4 2JQ

Tel/fax: 0845 128 4897


E-mail: john@nadder.org.uk 
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